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The sixth and final volume of 2015 is composed of 35 scientific contributions in the fields of audiology, 
language, public health, orofacial motricity and voice, including a Letter to the Editor.

During 2015 many changes have occurred in the CEFAC Journal and we could count on the 
involvement, participation and dedication of the authors and reviewers that greatly contributed to raise 
and maintain the quality of published scientific papers. 

With the arrival of a new year, new changes will take place, as the arrival of a new scientific team. 
I inform you that this change is important and necessary to continue the publication and scientific 
dissemination of Speedh Language Pathologist conducted by this Journal.

After three years as Scientific Editor of this Journal, I thank the privilege of doing this work and learning 
with it. I conclude this editorial thanking the authors and reviewers for their important contributions during 
my period as Scientific Editor, especially Anamy Vizeu, Marcia Silva, Irene Queiroz Marchesan and Jaime 
Luiz Zorzi companionship, support and learning opportunities.

May the end of the year be full of hope and joy and 2016 be a year of achievements for all authors, 
reviewers, readers and new scientific team of the CEFAC Journal.

Profa. Dra. Simone Aparecida Capellini
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